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Social Media

Dear Parents
Carnaghts Primary School take seriously communication with parents and regularly review how effective this is.   We endeavour to regularly keep you up to date about life in school through various school information letters, newsletters and our official school website.  We use Seesaw App (P1-7) & Google Classroom (P6&7) for communication, class work and remote learning purposes. Communication by the class teacher through Seesaw or Google Classroom will be announcements, posted tasks and teacher comments. Parents can communicate messages to class teachers through emailing info@carnaghtsps.ballymena.ni.sch.uk  or by making a phone call to the school. Parents are, as always, welcome to communicate with us including through the Parent Representatives on the Board of Governors.  

Our school website can be viewed at https://carnaghtsps.weebly.com/
We are very aware that parents do employ social media to communicate with each other and that there are various groups on various platforms.  These are created entirely at the discretion of parents and are not in any way ‘official’ school groups.  The school does not have an official Facebook or Twitter account.  
With this in mind, the Governors would like to urge caution in how you chat online about the school – the content, the tone of the conversation, the language used, the people you mention – as not everyone who is a group member may be comfortable with what you are saying.  As you post, it would be good to consider what impact the words you use and how you use them might have on other readers.

As a Board, the Governors are also mindful of the duty of care we have towards the health and well-being of all of our staff.  I would therefore like to impress upon you the importance of also bearing in mind how the words used in any chat might have a negative impact upon members of staff.

We take seriously parental concerns and, when they are raised to us through the proper channels, we will act upon them.  We take equally seriously careless, inaccurate and hurtful words written without taking time to reflect upon their impact.  We would like to remind parents that, unlike words used at the school gate, those written down are there for all to see.  In the same way as we have a responsibility to respond to your concerns, we also have a duty to respond to the concerns of our staff and, if those concerns centre around words written about them on social media, then we will respond accordingly.

There is no doubt of the benefits of social media and the Governors are pleased that they are being used as a tool for the Carnaghts Primary School family to interact and engage with each other.  Used in the right way, they can be a great source of communicating, networking, support and friendship.  It is our hope that together we can develop their use across the school community in a way that is effective, efficient, productive and positive.

Yours sincerely

Mr Ian Henderson
Principal
http://carnaghtsps.weebly.com








